April 24, 2006

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council 

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
In 1993, Ordinance 10956 authorized the Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Seattle, the Eastside Public Safety Communications Agency, the Port of Seattle, and the Valley Communications Center for the development, operation and maintenance of the regional emergency communications system authorized by Ordinance 10464.  Ordinance 10464 and the interlocal agreement distributed the levy proceeds used for system build out and established the Regional Communications Board (RCB) which provides governance for the emergency communication system.  The Port of Seattle never signed the agreement, and thus forfeited their membership in the RCB.

The interlocal agreement established the 4 sub-regions in place today and allowed each to have sub-regional customers which would operate primarily within the “borders” of the 
sub-region.  Each sub-region is mandated to charge applicable rates to recover all operating costs and allow for reserve funds for replacement of the commonly owned central equipment and the sub-regionally owned radio infrastructure.  Naturally, as time has passed, many dynamics have been in play.  Recently, a regional transportation initiative has created a need to establish a regional customer, namely Sound Transit Link Light Rail.  Sound Transit, by its very nature, will be a regional entity routinely transiting across all sub-regional boundaries.

Amendment 1 to the interlocal agreement would allow the Executive to amend the interlocal agreement by establishing regional customers and it directs the RCB to establish applicable access rates, as well as the establishment of the administrative and fiscal procedures pertaining to these customers.  Rather than paying a sub-region for access, the regional customers will pay the RCB directly, which will decrease total costs for the sub-regional members by the same amount.

I am appreciative of the County Council’s vision and foresight in passing this Ordinance.  It will further strengthen the relationship between the county and its regional partners.  Should you have questions, please contact David Mendel, Radio Communications Manager, 

at 206-205-8191.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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